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UNMIK Chief expresses regret in relation to treatment of Roma IDPs
The Special Representative of the Secretary General (SRSG) in Kosovo, Zahir Tanin, today issued a decision regarding the complaint of N.M. and Others against UNMIK (no. 26/08), after reviewing the opinion and recommendations of the Human Rights Advisory Panel.
The complaint was brought by 138 members of the Roma, Ashkali and Egyptian communities in Kosovo who used to reside in camps for internally displaced persons (IDPs) set up in northern Mitrovica in 1999 and demolished in 2010. All complainants reported suffering lead poisoning and other health problems on account of soil contamination in the camp sites and/or on account of the generally poor hygiene and living conditions in the camps.
SRSG Tanin, who was appointed by the Secretary-General in 2015, expressed “regret regarding the adverse health conditions suffered by the complainants and their families at the IDP camps”. He is carefully examining the Panel’s finding that there had been a failure by the UNMIK administration in the past to comply with the applicable human rights standards. 
Regarding the complaints’ claims for material damages, SRSG Tanin stressed that he immediately brought the matter to the attention of the United Nations Headquarters and competent bodies. 
SRSG Tanin remains committed to ensuring that UNMIK promote the human rights of all communities in Kosovo, and especially has emphasized the need for particular attention to women and children. The full text of the SRSG’s decision is available >>here<<.
For more information, contact: Shpend Berbatovci, berbatovci@un.org, 044 503 074
Note to Editors
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Human Rights Advisory Panel (HRAP) is not a tribunal but an advisory body, set up in 2006 by the Special Representative of the Secretary-General in Kosovo, to examine complaints of alleged human rights violations committed by or attributable to the United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo (UNMIK). Upon completion of an examination of a complaint, the HRAP submits its findings to the Special Representative of the Secretary-General. The findings of the HRAP, which may include recommendations, are of an advisory nature. The decision of the Special Representative of the Secretary-General in this and other cases are available on HRAP’s website at: http://www.unmikonline.org/hrap/Eng/Pages/default.aspx
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